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4 DUNDEE CITY COUNCIL (BROOK STREET AREA AND FISHER STREET, BROUGHTY 
FERRY, DUNDEE) (VARIATION OF TRAFFIC REGULATIONS) ORDER 2005 (AN303-2005) 

 
Reference is made to Article VI of the minute of meeting of this Committee of 25th October, 2004, 
instructing and authorising the preparation of an Order to (1) allow more parking spaces both for 
general use and for the disabled in Brook Street between Fort Street and Gray Street, at the expense 
of loading and unloading facilities, (2) adjust the waiting restrictions in Brook Street between 
Fort Street and Lawrence Street following the relocation of the police station, (3) convert the 
underused taxi rank east of Brown Street to limited waiting, (4) remove the underused taxi rank in 
Gray Street south of Queen Street, and (5) improve traffic circulation by reopening Fisher Street. 
 
The proposed Order was duly drafted and during the statutory consultation period, no adverse 
comments were received. 
 
The Order was duly advertised and seven objections were received, all of which related to the 
reopening of Fisher Street.  Copy correspondence has been placed within the Members' Lounge. 
 
It is now recommended that Fisher Street remains closed but the bollards made removable to that in 
the event of a temporary closure in King Street they could be removed to provide an alternative route. 
 
The Committee are requested to make the Order with reference to the reopening of Fisher Street 
detailed. 
 


